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C l u b  C a l e n d a r.

January 26th.....................................................Meeting at Club House - 7:30 p.m.
February 9th......................................................................Social Night - 6:00 p.m.
February 12th.....................................................Ice Fishing Contest at Clear Lake
February 23rd.......................Meeting - Fish Dish Night at Club House-7:30 p.m.

I know all of you have seen the
ads in our Newsletter, but did  you
know that they help defray the
cost of getting that letter to  you?
Some of these advertisers have
been with us since the inception of
the Hook, Line, and Sinker. We
hope you will patronize these busi-
nesses and let them know you saw

their ad in our newsletter. At this
time we do have several openings
which we would like to get filled
as soon as possible. The cost for
an ad is only $20.00 per year or
$35.00 for a double size ad. If you
know someone who may be inter-
ested, you can put them in touch
with one of the club officers or

That’s right, this will be our 19th  Fishing Contest.
Although there have been a couple of years when we really
had to get the contest done, we have, without interruption.
Everything is coming together nicely. Some of the prize
committee have already completed their rounds  and collect-
ed prizes.  We are getting quite a few tickets out to mem-
bers, but would like to see more. If you need tickets yet you
can call Mike Deinken or come to the next meeting and pick
some up.  

We are going to need lots of help the day of the contest. It
is always nice to have to turn help away. We will be doing
the final preparations during the February Social Night at
the Club House.

ADVERTISING DEFRAYS COST

NUASF Newsletter, Hook, Line & Sinker
collect the money yourself and get
a business card to use as the ad.
We will also be selling ads on our
web site at the same cost as the
newsletter has. The club could use
your help getting these vacant ad
spaces filled.

19th Annual Ice Fishing Contest

    



The Hook Line and Sinker is published monthly by joyce
reese graphic design for the New Ulm Area Sport
Fishermen. The opinions expressed in this newsletter are
solely those of respective writers and not to be construed as
the opinion of the NUASF or its members. Send all correspon-
dence and submissions to New Ulm Area Sport Fishermen,
P.O. Box 294, New Ulm, MN 56073.

The NUASF Board
President - Scott Sparlin (359-2346); Vice-President -
Jerry Carlson (354-8869); Secretary - Ross Nelson
(354-8458) Treasurer - Tony Miller (354-2457); Board
Members: Jim Huelke (354-3654), Dave
Mecklenburg (794-7859), Ken Sutherland (354-
4140). 

General Trading
Company

• Automotive
• Industrial
• Agricultural

426 North Minnesota Street
New Ulm, MN 56073

507-354-3145

Portable restrooms for job sites, festivals, parks,
street dances, cabins or anywhere a restroom is
needed. We also offer hand wash stations with
fresh water, soap and paper towels.

The cleanest restrooms in the business.

Jason Kuester
56554 - 446th Street New Ulm, MN 56073
Office 800-289-6428 • Cell 507-381-2041
Licensed, bonded and insured.  MPCA LIC. #2535

FARM & FLEET 
FARM • HARDWARE • AUTO • TOOLS

LAWN & GARDEN • PAINT • CLOTHING
1615 North State, New Ulm      359-2988

Offering Superior Auto Body Repairs,
Spray-in bedliners, and Full Service

Mechanical Shop

809 - 20th North, New Ulm   
507-233-4470

Hoffman Construction
Gravel – Excavation – 

Dozer Work
2231 South Broadway • New Ulm

507-359-4444

Allumacraft Boats • Bayliner Boats
Palm Beach Pontoons • Mercury Motors

Commercial and Residential Appliances
Refrigeration and Cooling

Jesse Kral Bus. 800-630-4536
622 North Jefferson Fax  507-354-7544
New Ulm, MN 56073           Res. 507-354-7864

From the President. . .
Where did winter go?  Not only has it been unseasonably warm but the lack of sun-

shine has caused us to start the aeration system.  Oxygen levels had dropped to 8 parts
per million near the top of the water and as little as 4 parts near the bottom and we did-
n’t like the direction it was headed so we made the decision to fire things up.  We just
turned it on yesterday (January 8th) after we had put all the signs out and drilled some
holes to get it started.  Many thanks to the guys who helped.  All of the helixers are
working well and Mike is putting new belts on the pump tomorrow.  There is about 4
inches of good ice and 3 or 4 that is white ice, so walking is the safest right at this
time.  4 wheelers or snowmobiles should be alright, but I would stay a healthy distance
away from the system with those.  It is staying below the freezing mark most of every
day so we are not loosing ground with the ice and we should be able to get the houses
out shortly.  It is very frustrating when you want to use the fish houses and there is not
enough ice to support them.   We all remember vividly fishing out the houses several
times a couple years ago and no one wants to do that again.  I suppose we could put
pontoons on the sides of the house in case of that.  Ooofda!

We had 58 people at the last meeting and that’s great, it does appear to be the trend.
However feeding everyone is becoming a challenge.  We will always have food for
everyone at each meeting, but the board of directors has decided to adopt a policy for
lessening the pressure on the club a bit.  If you want to share something that you have
made for a meeting, by all means don’t hesitate to bring it.  Soups, stews, kraut,
sausage, cheese, chips and salsa or whatever is all acceptable and will help immensely
in feeding the masses.

We do have steaks for the grille at this meeting coming from Montana via Eric Olson
so that will be a treat to look forward to.  Our thanks to him for offering and we look
forward to seeing him and hearing about big sky country and that German lake they
take people fishing on in Canada to catch pickerel.

I recently had the pleasure of meeting with U.S. Congressmen Mark Kennedy and his
staff along with other NGO’s and the USFWS to strategize on next steps for a bill that
he is sponsoring in the U.S. House.  It’s called the Wetland Loan Act or popularly
called the Duck Stamp Loan Act.  It is filed under HR 4315 and can be referred to as
such.  If you wish to write our various congressmen in support you can do so by refer-
ring to the number and stating that you are in support of the amendments to the current
act.  If enacted Minnesota will be able to access up to ten years of projected duck
stamp funds to do projects now while land values are still within reason.  This would
translate into about 150 million dollars to use today for projects that may not be doable
in 5 years due to rising land values.  We will be informed of a sponsor in the Senate
shortly and have a number to refer to as well, stay tuned.   

You will want to mark your calendars now for participation in the Rally for Ducks,
Wetlands, and Clean Water at the Capitol on Sat. April 22nd (Earth Day).  We will
again be taking a bus and we will need a much better showing at this year’s event.  We
obviously didn’t drive it home enough previously because we got nothing more than lip
service from any of our elected officials in this regards last year.  Maybe they will be a
little more responsive in an election year.  hmmm.

If you are a member with good memory on our history and are willing to share
remembrances, join us on Thursday January 19th at 6:30 PM at the Club Office to help
us begin to put together the story.  If you want to just listen in or help piece it together
as we talk, please come we will need a lot of people cooperating to pull this one off.  It
will be put in a power point presentation to be used at the 20 year celebration for a
walk down the proverbial memory lane.  We have an incredibly rich history and lots of
pictures to go with it so it should be quite the deal when it’s done.

See you then or at the next meeting.      
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Steve Suess
Masonry

Block and Concrete Work Since 1977
631 South Front                 507--354-7234
New Ulm, MN 56073     Cell 507-276-3822

Free Estimates



Hunting & Fishing Outfitters

Booking 406-395-4515                                                                  Eric Olson
Residence 406-265-4437                                                                    Box 23
Camp 306-773-7877                                                             Havre, MT 59501

Mr. K         Mr. O  Mr. D

Eric Olson 
Lake Diefenbaker

Saskatchewan, Canada

RRiivveerr  VVaalllleeyy
SSttoorraaggee  

416 North Valley • New Ulm
Weekly • Monthly

Annually
Gary Grosam

507-354-6033

TThhiiss  ssppaaccee  iiss  aavvaaiillaabbllee  ffoorr
yyoouurr  mmeessssaaggee

SCVL SOUTH CENTRAL
VACUUM LOCATING

Professional Hydro-Vacuum Services
Specializing in locating utilities and cleaning: 

Road Culverts • Storm Drains • Lift Stations • Manholes
• Grain Pits • Conveyor Chutes • Motor Valve Boxes •

Car & Truck Wash Pits

Jason Kuester Res: 507-359-5791
56554 - 446th Street      Office: 507-354-3973
New Ulm, MN 56073       Cell: 507-381-2041

WWiittttee  FFlloooorr  CCoovveerriinngg  
Residential • Commercial
Guaranteed Installation

GGeennee  WWiittttee
600 So. Washington, New Ulm, MN 56073

550077--335544--44883333

SSSSLL  AAuuttoo  SSeerrvviiccee  CCeenntteerr
New Ulm’s complete

service station.
626 North Minnesota Street, 

New Ulm, MN 56073
507-354-2619

20-Year Celebration
The date has been set and the celebration will be June 24th at Turner

Hall. We are still fishing for ideas as to what we will be doing. Anyone
with suggestions is encouraged to share them. Progress has been made
on putting our history together. At our first meeting there were nine
members present. We spent the evening going through the minutes of
our early meetings. It was not only enlightening but very entertaining.
We will try and do this every month until we have a finished product. If
you would like to sit in on one of these sessions but don’t know the date,
give Mike Deinken a call. 

Mike Hasse wins Membership Drive
This year’s membership drive was won by Mike Hasse who signed

ten new members this past year. For his efforts Mike received a new
Frabil  fish house that was donated by member Al Zwach. Thanks to
Mike for his efforts and to Al for his generosity. For the year we
brought in 32 new members, although we lost some old members. It is
time to start another Membership Drive. I wonder what we will use for
an incentive this year.

What a Treat ! 
If you were at the last meeting you know what I’m talking about. Ken

Sutherland whipped up a big pot of wild rice soup, Mark Dauer and
Jason Kuester brought venison summer sausage and Jim Hulke showed
up with some pickled herring. What a feast that was! We would like to
thank them for treating us. This is just to let the rest of our members
know that they are more than welcome to bring something for lunch
after our meetings. Just let one of the officers know so we can plan
ahead.

Page 3

Newsletter by e-mail form
Yes, I would like to receive my newsletter by e-mail.

Name_______________________________________________

e-mail address________________________________________

Fill out this form today and return it to Mike Deinken.
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PARKING LOT
MAINTENANCE 

FULLY INSURED

Lot Sweeping • Lot Striping
Snow Plowing • Construction Clean-up

Traffic Markings • Skid Load Work
Traction Control • Catch Basin Cleaning

Jason Kuester
56554 - 446th Street • New Ulm, MN 56073

Res. 507-359-5791
Office 507-354-3973
Cell 507-381-2041

BRING MUSIC TO YOUR LIFE
• Custom Home Systems • Antenna Systems
• Surround Sound • Wiring and Hookings

Glen Rasmussen
Office 354-5961 • Home 354-8748

Lumber • Hardware • Doors • Windows
Carpet & Flooring • Kitchen & Bath Cabinetry

Professional Installation • Gas Fireplaces
Pole Buildings • Paint & Decorating

Hwy 14 West   233-8440  New Ulm

Walt & Bev Luneburg, Owners
218 19th South • New Ulm, MN 56073

507-354-2555

Rod’s Painting
Service 

Interior • Exterior Finishing
Rod Mueller

354-5513

301 First South Street
New Ulm, MN 56073

507-354-4914

Zinniel Electric
Electricity is our business...

our ONLY business!
507-794-7768       Sleepy Eye

This space is available 
for your message

Retzlaff
Marine & Tackle 

Johnson Outboards • Lund Boats
Spartan Trailers

Yamaha Outboard Motors
Newest in Fishing Tackle

Downtown New Ulm

                    


